## CIVIC LEAGUE OF PEMBROKE MEADOWS

## Dear Neighbor:

This note is designed to provide the latest information on the progress of our Civic League Recreation Center and swimming pool which is about 50% complete, with a 4 July opening date coming closer to reality. Our membership is well over the halfway mark with 133 residents financially committed as of 1 June 1969. As stated before, \$200 charter memberships are being offered until such time as determined by the Board of Governors of the Recreation Center. Thereafter, memberships will remain at \$200, but an initiation fee of \$100 (non-reimburseable) will be charged. This low offer was primarily established to allow each neighbor's participation, with a secondary purpose of obtaining sufficient operating capital without resorting to bank financing. So let's say there are charter memberships available, and we need your support. Contact your block chairman or call 497-9406 for information. Bank loans and charge accounts can be arranged to ease financial burdens. Each non-member in the community will be solicited in the near future, so even if you originally stated "No" there is still time to change your mind.

The Recreation Committee has been working very hard these past two months and has presented by-laws and pool operating procedures to the Civic League Board of Directors for approval. On 17 June 1969 at 8:30 p.m.. Old Donation School, there will be a special meeting of the recreation center members, and those that might be interested in joining. By-laws and operating procedures for the swimming pool will be presented and voted upon; temporary membership certificates will be issued, annual fees paid, identification tags issued, Board of Governors elected, etc. So it's a most important night, mark it on your calendar, and attend.

That's about all the information for now, see you at the Civic League meeting on 10 June 1969. and then again on 17 June-Old Donation School.